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(2) Examples of nonallowable costs 
under the program are: 

(i) Capital funding (such as purchase 
of buildings, related facilities or land 
and certain major kitchen items such 
as stoves, refrigerators, freezers, dish-
washers, trash compactors or sinks); 

(ii) Administrative costs that rep-
resent a non-proportional share of 
costs charged to the Congregate Hous-
ing Services Program for rent or lease, 
utilities, staff time; 

(iii) Cost of supportive services other 
than those approved by the Secretary 
concerned; 

(iv) Modernization, renovation or 
new construction of a building or facil-
ity, including kitchens; 

(v) Any costs related to the develop-
ment of the application and plan of op-
erations before the effective date of 
CHSP grant award; 

(vi) Emergency medical services and 
ongoing and regular care from doctors 
and nurses, including but not limited 
to administering medication, purchase 
of medical supplies, equipment and 
medications, overnight nursing serv-
ices, and other institutional forms of 
service, care or support; 

(vii) Occupational therapy and voca-
tional rehabilitation services; or 

(viii) Other items defined as unallow-
able costs elsewhere in this part, in 
CHSP grant agreement, and OMB Cir-
cular A–87 or 122. 

(c) Administrative cost limitation. 
Grantees are subject to the limitation 
in section 802(j)(4). 

§ 700.120 Eligible supportive services. 
(a) Supportive services or funding for 

such services may be provided by state, 
local, public or private providers and 
CHSP funds. A CHSP under this sec-
tion shall provide meal and other 
qualifying services for program partici-
pants (and other residents and non-
residents, as described in § 700.125(a)) 
that are coordinated on site. 

(b) Qualifying supportive services are 
those listed in section 802(k)(16) and in 
section 700.105. 

(c) Meal services shall meet the fol-
lowing guidelines: 

(1) Type of service. At least one meal 
a day must be served in a group setting 
for some or all of the participants; if 
more than one meal a day is provided, 

a combination of a group setting and 
carry-out meals may be utilized. 

(2) Hot meals. At least one meal a day 
must be hot. A hot meal for the pur-
pose of this program is one in which 
the principal food item is hot at the 
time of serving. 

(3) Special menus. Grantees shall pro-
vide special menus as necessary for 
meeting the dietary needs arising from 
the health requirements of conditions 
such as diabetes and hypertension. 
Grantees should attempt to meet the 
dietary needs of varying religious and 
ethnic backgrounds. 

(4) Meal service standards. Grantees 
shall plan for and provide meals which 
are wholesome, nutritious, and each of 
which meets a minimum of one-third of 
the minimum daily dietary allowances 
as established by the Food and Nutri-
tion Board of the National Academy of 
Sciences-National Research Council (or 
State or local standards, if these stand-
ards are higher). Grantees must have 
an annual certification, prepared and 
signed by a registered dietitian, which 
states that each meal provided under 
CHSP meets the minimum daily die-
tary allowances. 

(5) Food stamps and agricultural com-
modities. In providing meal services 
grantees must apply for and use food 
stamps and agricultural commodities 
as set forth in section 802(d)(2)(A). 

(6) Preference for nutrition providers: In 
contracting for or otherwise providing 
for meal services grantees must follow 
the requirements of section 
802(d)(2)(B). These requirements do not 
preclude a grantee or owner from di-
rectly preparing and providing meals 
under its own auspices. 

§ 700.125 Eligibility for services. 

(a) Participants, other residents, and 
nonresidents. Such individuals are eligi-
ble either to participate in CHSP or to 
receive CHSP services, if they qualify 
under section 802(e)(1), (4) and (5). 
Under this paragraph, temporarily dis-
abled persons are also eligible. 

(b) Economic need. In providing serv-
ices under CHSP, grantees shall give 
priority to very low income individ-
uals, and shall consider their service 
needs in selecting program partici-
pants. 
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